
For Immediate Release:                                                               Contact: Chandler Smith
November 19, 2013 






 
 202-224-6244          
Heller Opening Statement at Banking 

Hearing on Virtual Currency
(Washington, D.C.) – U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV), Ranking Member of the Senate Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs Subcommittee on Economic Policy, today delivered the following remarks during a hearing entitled “The Present and Future Impact of Virtual Currency:” 
Remarks as prepared:

Thank you, Chairman Merkley, Chairman Warner and fellow Ranking Member Kirk.  I’m happy this is our first joint hearing between our subcommittees.  Because I hope we will have more, I will keep my opening statement brief.

Today we are here to learn about virtual currencies or crypto-currencies – the most popular of which is Bitcoin.   While generations of Nevadans have mined for gold, silver and copper, today Nevadans can mine for new virtual currencies on their computer.  

While these virtual currencies are not yet widely accepted, the number of users continues to grow and we must recognize these innovative decentralized digital-payments systems.  

Today, I look forward to learning about the long term viability and practicality of virtual currencies.  I also want to learn how various government regulators interact with virtual currencies, which by their design are meant to be independent of any government.

I will end on this note – the internet is the new frontier of innovation.  With every new internet based technology, I believe that Members of Congress should recognize that we often don’t know what these new advancements will develop into.  While we must ensure proper safeguards, it is my hope that through hearings like this we can help maintain an environment that continues to promote new financial technologies and innovative growth.

Thank you to my colleagues and I look forward to hearing all of the testimonies from our witnesses. 
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